Shadow Hills Homeowners Association

General Meeting
Hamilton Residence at 10810 Wicks St.

02/02/2010
The meeting was called to order @ 7.07pm
Board Members present: 
Mike Pelatt, Tamara Dahill, Eric Hamilton, Mike Gorman
The minutes from the Annual Meeting on 11/2/2009 were read, Mike Gorman moved to approve as read, Judy Sonney seconded, all in favor was unanimous.
Treasurer’s report: from December 2009 was read by Mike Pelatt
  Operating Fund
$4474.17
  Reserve Fund

$39,204.05
  Total


$43,678.22
Agenda:

Neighborhood Watch:

Special Guest, Sue Mansis 818-554-8113 and Don Delson 818-422-2114
Sue updated the members present on how our neighborhood has changed. Homelessness, trash, burglars casing the area, recycle pickers, and encampments are here to stay. Spread the word to other neighbors, walk your blocks, knock on doors. Keep garages closed, don’t leave anything in the car (briefcase, phone, GPS, IPOD)

She suggested we assign or ask for volunteers and appoint a block captain on each street. Break the task down into small parts to get everyone involved. Don Delson offered to send a copy of his local block letter, map, and homeowners list. Email addresses, cell phone numbers were the key to notifying all participants about issues quickly.

The encampment behind the Starks home has not been a problem recently. 
Andrew Fromuth has been seen riding his motorcycle less frequently on Wicks.

CERT Training: 
Eric Hamilton proposed CERT Training for the association and SHPOA. In the event of a disaster, whether natural or terrorist, the association needed an inventory of assets and a plan. Doctors. Firefighters, Food, Generators, Water, Horses / Pets, Medication, Bicycles / Motorcycles to travel, BBQ’s to cook, Cell Phones to be charged, Walkie Talkies to communicate between blocks were items felt most important.
Eric made contact with the Los Angeles City Fire Department which has a class starting on March 8, for 7 weeks, one night a week. Many members present expressed an interest in attending the training. If the Association, or local area, can have 25 participants, the LAFD will bring the training to us. Eric contacted Shadow Hills Presbyterian Church to see if they would host the event.

Annual Budget

The proposed budget from Westcom was presented to the members present. We incurred an expense this year for our Reserve Study (to be completed once every three years) of $900.00. With the rains and potential trail maintenance in Spring of 2010, the consensus was to keep the assessments at $130.00 per quarter. Mike Gorman asked if it was in our budget to rewrite the CC&R’s. Eric Hamilton received a quote from Swedelson and Gottlieb for approx. $6000.00 to redo the document. Linda Jagoe, the association manager, believed that 75% of the members and the mortgagees would have to approve new CC&R’s. No further discussion was held.

The budget was moved to proceed by Mike Pelatt, seconded by Michele Swallow, approved unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 8.25pm
